
The Dallas City City Council held its regular meeting on May 10, 2017, at 5 p.m.  Mayor Kevin Six 
called the meeting to order with the following commissioners present:  Lila Gittings, Esther Newberry, 
Harold Northup Jr., and Greg Olson.

Others attending the meeting were Gary Smith and Doug Erickson.

A motion was made by Newberry, and 2nd by Olson to accept the minutes of the April 26, 2017, 
meeting.  Gittings, Newberry, Northup, and Olson AYE.

A motion was made by Gittings, and 2nd by Newberry to pay bills.  Gittings, Newberry, Northup, and 
Olson AYE.

Doug Erickson reported on the city's sewer project.  He informed the council that since there is a grant 
involved with the project, it is going to take a little longer before the work on the project can begin.  He 
is hoping that work can begin this fall.

Gary Smith discussed what has been done to update the police department's computer and cell phones. 
He also reported that the taser needs to be replaced.  He has gotten an estimate of $945 for a new taser. 
A motion was made by Newberry, and 2nd by Northup to purchase a new taser for the police department 
for $945.  Gittings, Newberry, Northup, and Olson AYE.

Discussed a dent in the police truck.  An estimate to fix the dent will be gotten.

Bids were opened for the replacing of the roof on the city hall/police station building.  The following 
bids were received:

Huffman Construction   $6263.85 for 30 year shingles
    $6618.07 for metal roof with exposed fasteners
    $8118.09 for metal roof with concealed fasteners

Double J Construction    $4431.09 for metal roof

Lee's Roofing                 $8445.60 for metal roof
    $8694.00 for shingles

Top Roofing     $9230.00 for shingles

Lowe's     $8485.44 for guaranteed lifetime shingles

A motion was made by Northup, and 2nd by Olson to accept the bid from Double J Construction for 
$4431.09.  Gittings, Newberry, Northup, and Olson AYE.

The John Shoemate Memorial Fishing Tournament is going to be held June 10, 2017, in Dallas City.  A 
motion was made by Newberry, and 2nd by Northup to donate $300 to the John Shoemate Memorial 
Fishing Tournament.  Gittings, Newberry, Northup, and Olson AYE.

A motion was made by Northup, and 2nd by Newberry to adjourn the meeting.  Gittings, Newberry, 
Northup, and Olson AYE.



The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

Stanley K Vorhies, Deputy City Clerk


